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AT A GLANCE
September 2, 2024 - NO SCHOOL Labor Day Holiday  
September 11 - Jr/Sr HS Picture Day
September 18 - First 6th Grade Camp Payment Due
September 26 - Jostens Freshman and Senior Class Meetings
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A Message from Dr. Neiderhouse

     We are off to a great start!  There is much excitement in the air for the

new school year!  Teachers are setting the foundation for positive

outcomes.  Administrators have met with all grade levels to share

expectations about everything from attendance to the dress code.  Since

these have been explained and students have had a couple of weeks to

adjust, we will look to emphasize these more starting the week after Labor

Day.  Also after Labor Day, students will be going through the Evolve

screening process each day they enter the building.  We also met with all

students, explained the system, process, and gave them an opportunity to

walk through it to practice.  We did learn that the following common items

will send an alert to the system so these should be placed in the bins

(along with their Chromebooks) so an alert does not get signaled.  These

included battery chargers, cologne/perfumes/aerosols, and compact

binders (trapper keeper).  Please encourage your child to be patient as we

implement this extra layer of safety for them.  If you want more

information about the Evol system, please visit the school website.

     Starting the first couple weeks of September, all students (grades 6-10)

will be completing the STAR assessment benchmark for reading and math.

These will take place at least three times this school year.  STAR

assessments take between 30-40 minutes to complete and they are

important as we use these data points to plan interventions, supports, and

resources throughout the building.  These also gauge if students are

prepared for the state test in the spring so please remind your child to

preform their best on these tests.  Enjoy the month and keep up the school

spirit everyone!

        We “R” one and Go Bulldogs!

        Dr. Nick Neiderhouse



Dear Parents/Guardians,

Welcome to the 2024-2025 school year. We are looking forward to working with you and your students 

during their school career! As your school counselors, we have a lot of great things planned for 

families and students. We are here to help your students gain success in junior high, high school and 

beyond!

Rossford Junior-Senior High School has four professional school counselors and one amazing 

counseling secretary.   Mrs. Bankey works with students in grades 6 and 7.   Mr. Jackson works with 

students in grades 8 and 9.  Mrs. Vaske-Lord and Mrs. Wehrmeister work with students in grades 10-12 

with Mrs. Wehrmeister focusing on college/post-secondary planning and career preparation. The 

counseling secretary, Mrs. Alexander, is the first point of contact for students and parents and assists 

with appointment scheduling, records and general management of the office.

Our Duties: School counselors take on many different roles within a school. Our duties include 

classroom guidance lessons, small group and individual counseling, as well as consultation with 

parents, teachers, and administrators. While counselors do not discipline students, we can assist with 

positive behavior strategies. Our goal is for each student to develop socially, emotionally, and 

academically, and we strive to create a safe and positive environment in which each child can 

accomplish this.

Please contact us if we can ever be of assistance.  We look forward to serving you and your student(s)!

Mrs. Bankey    ebankey@rossfordschools.org

Mr. Jackson     qjackson@rossfordschools.org

Mrs. Vaske-Lord     kvaske@rossfordschools.org

Mrs. Wehrmeister     lwehrmeister@rossfordschools.org

Mrs. Alexander     jalexander@rossfordschools.org

Counseling Corner
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Robotics Team

Rossford High School is forming its first ever robotics team to compete in Falcon Best Robotics 

Competition on Saturday, November 2, 2024. Click here form more information about the 

competition. Click here to sign up. Please contact Ms. Iman at aiman@rossfordschools.org if you have 

questions.

Junior-Senior High School Picture Day

Junior-Senior High School Picture Day is Wednesday, September 11 during regular school hours. 

Please refer to the flyer included in this newsletter for Picture Day information. 

Senior Picture Day - Wednesday, November 13

In order for seniors to have their picture in the yearbook and the senior class composite, they must 

have a picture taken by Impulse Studio. Impulse Studio will be at Rossford Junior-Senior High School 

on Wednesday, November 13 to take senior headshots. There is no cost for this picture unless you 

choose to purchase a photo package. 

Jostens Class Meetings

Jostens will be at the Junior-Senior High School on Thursday, September 26 to meet with students in 

grade 9 to discuss class ring orders and to meet with students in grade 12 to discuss graduation caps, 

gowns, invitations, etc. Please look for information packets to come home that day.

Back-to-School Forms

School forms that must be completed can be accessed through the PowerSchool Parent Portal. 

Please note, these must be completed even if information has been submitted through FinalForms 

(athletics). If you have any problem with completing the forms, please call the Main Office at 419-666-

5262.

Attendance

Please report a student’s absence, late arrival, or early dismissal through SafeArrival/ 

SchoolMessenger. SafeArrival can be accessed through the PowerSchool Parent Portal, the 

SafeArrival app, or by calling 1-844-867-6066. All options are available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. 

Failure to notify the school of a student’s absence can result in the absence being unexcused. 

If an unexpected issue arises and your student needs to be released early, please call 419-666-5262, 

option 6 to speak with a secretary. You will need to come in to the Main Office and show your ID when 

picking up your student. 

https://www.bgsu.edu/technology-architecture-and-applied-engineering/about-the-college/falcon-best-robotics-competition.html#:~:text=Bowling%20Green%20State%20University%20hosts,one%20another%20at%20Falcon%20BEST.
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdKCMI5UlRTnZ9UdDh9wSNOe9zzXzRKBY5nc6bNyjGHBMemQA/viewform
mailto:aiman@rossfordschools.org


Cell Phone Usage

Junior-Senior High School Students may use PCDs during the scheduled lunch break and between 

classes, as long as they do not create a distraction or disruption or otherwise interfere with the 

educational environment. Usage during lunch is considered a privilege and may be revoked. Receiving 

or placing calls on any PCD is NOT permitted during school hours including at lunch or between 

classes. A reminder that cell phones are not permitted in classrooms, unless part of a teacher-
directed class activity/lesson. Students will be asked to place them in lockers or in the classroom cell 

phone holder.

Dress Code



Parents/Guardians/Visitors

For the safety of all, we will continue to ask for a state-issued ID before parents/guardians and visitors 

are allowed to enter the building. If parents need to drop off items, please make sure the items are 

clearly labeled with your student’s name. We will then ask you to place it in the security box for staff 

to collect and deliver. 

School Devices

All students will be assigned a device to use at school and at home. Parents must complete the device 

agreement in the back to school forms before their student will be permitted to take a device home. 

Students will need to have devices charged each day and must bring them to school daily for classes.  

Student Drivers

Students planning to drive to school must complete a Parking Permit Application. The completed 

application and $10.00 must be provided to the Main Office to receive a parking permit. Please make 

checks payable to Rossford Junior-Senior High School.






















